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King County




Metropolitan King County Council

Committee of the Whole 
REVISED STAFF REPORT

	Agenda Item:
	6
	Name:
	Kendall Moore

	Proposed No::
	2012-0282
	Date:
	November 26, 2012

	Invited:
	Paul Reitenbach, GMPC staff coordinator

Karen Wolf, Executive’s office


SUBJECT
A proposed ordinance adopting Growth Management Planning Council ("GMPC") recommended revisions to the King County Countywide Planning Policies (“CPPs”), including changes to he Potential Annexation Area (“PAA”) map. 

COMMITTEE ACTION

On November 26, 2012 the committee voted out Proposed Ordinance 2012-0282 as amended with a "do pass" recommendation.
BACKGROUND

Please see October 29, 2012 staff report.
ANALYSIS 

Attached to this staff report as Attachment 4 is a matrix identifying all the changes made to the CPPs that are proposed by the striking amendment. 

The only addition to the changes described at the October 29, 2012 committee meeting is the change found at page 33 of the CPPs, which is new text to provide the reader context for jobs housing balance strategy called out in policy H-9 (CPPs, page 33), as well as in the Housing Appendix at page 57.

As reported in the discussion at the October 29, 2012 committee meeting, these changes were reviewed by the interjuridictional team ("ITJ") members, who are staff to the GMPC.  No objections to the changes were received.
      
AMENDMENT
A new Attachment A, incorporating the changes discussed at the October 29, 2012 committee meeting has been prepared.  Additionally as also discussed at that committee meeting, a striking amendment has been prepared to make code changes so that listing every GMPC action and ratification by the Council will no longer called out in code.  The proposal is to decodify those listing sections in the code rather than repeal, so that history will be preserved.  This approach is similar to what is proposed for the Comprehensive Plan code sections that list the history of amendments to the Comprehensive Plan.

� At the October 26 meeting several members commented that these changes improved the document's clarity and readability.
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